## OGSD School Board Meeting – April 3, 2019

The Oro Grande School District held its monthly School Board meeting the evening of Wednesday, April 3, and approved several items affecting students, faculty and parents, including:

- Approving resolutions proclaiming April as Public Schools Month and the week of April 22-26 National School Volunteer Week. Riverside Prep Elementary Principal Mark Andreasen invited April Blatz, whose children attend Riverside Prep, to be recognized for her years of services as a parent volunteer at the school.
- Approving two new course offerings for high school students at Riverside Prep and Mojave River Academy in the 2019-2020 school year: "Students Leading Education – SLED" and "Engineering Your World."
- Approving/ratifying contract agreements to install eight new light poles in the parking lot of the Riverside Prep middle and high school campuses and new vinyl flooring for three restroom buildings.
- Approving/ratifying a contract agreement to install four LED stadium lighting poles at the Riverside Prep stadium.

The next OGSD Board meeting is scheduled for 5 p.m. on May 1 in the OGSD Conference Room, 19900 National Trails Highway. For previous agendas and minutes, visit <a href="https://www.orogrande.net">www.orogrande.net</a>.